
Commodore
Jeff Hamilton

Summer is Here! 
The pool opened over Memorial Day 
weekend, and we are in full summer 
mode at BLYC. Please take note of our 
summer hours that are listed on our 
website. We are now open for lunch 
Wednesday through Sunday.   
While making your summer plans, 
don’t forget to check out the calendar 
of events at BLYC. From sailing 
on sundays, junior sailing camps, 
cardboard boat races, golf outing, 
fantastic entertainment, car show, classic 
boat regatta, auxiliary fundraiser, and 
wonderful views of Buckeye Lake while 
dining, it is all here at our Club.   
At the writing of this article, we have 
been at the mercy of mother nature.  
The concrete has been poured for 
the compass rose and burgee. By 
publication of the Log, it should be 
completely installed. The concrete for 
the patio will be poured once mother 
nature decides to give us a few days 

without a chance of rain.  I know we are 
all excited to see the patio completed 
but we greatly appreciate your patience 
and understanding.  
In January, the invoice for dues and 
for the assessment was sent out to all 
members. You were given three options 
of paying for the assessment. You could 
either pay the $1,500 plus tax upfront, 
you could pay $500 plus tax a year for 
three years, or you could pay a monthly 
fee of $50 plus tax for ten months. I 
greatly appreciate everyone who has 
been paying for the assessment in a 
timely manner. We are seeing members 
who have not paid their assessment. 
This is not an option. Every member 
must pay their assessment on time, or 
your membership will be in jeopardy. 
Letters have been sent out to members 
who have not paid their assessment. 
This is not fair to all the other members 
who are paying their assessment. If you 
have any questions, please contact the 
BLYC Office and they will be happy to 
answer any questions. You can pay via 
the portal, over the phone or you can 
mail in a check.  
I would like to welcome all our new 
members that were voted in at the last 
Board of Governors meeting. You are 
going to really enjoy spending time at 
our Club. If you have any questions 
about the Club or need help with 
anything, please reach out to myself or 
anyone on the Board of Governors.  
As we are getting into the busy season, 
I would like to welcome our new staff 
members. We have some returning staff 
members as well, I am happy to see 

Pool Bar Open Daily!
11:00 - 7:00

Junior Sailing Camp
Monday through Friday

starting June 5
9:00 - 4:00

Supper Club
Friday, June 2
Rese Jhordan

I-LYA Traveler's Series
Regatta

Saturday, June 3

Sailboat Racing
Sundays - June 4, 18, & 25

1:00 pm Start

Wind on Wednesdays
Wednesdays @ 6:30

Supper Club
Friday, June 9

Schuman Acoustic Band

Dine & Dance
Saturday, June 10

The Majestics

Commodores 
Steak Nite

Saturday, June 17
Perfect Timing

Father's Day
Bourbon & Cigars

Sunday, June 18

Supper Club
Friday, June 23

Randy Goin

Dine & Dance
Saturday, June 24

Reelin' in the Years
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some familiar faces.   Please introduce yourself to the new 
staff members. Without our wonderful staff, we would not 
have the great service that we have.  
As a reminder, when coming to dine at the Club, please 
make a reservation. We will gladly try to accommodate all 
our members but making a reservation makes life so much 
easier for scheduling of staff both in back and front of house. 
This also helps with food ordering and food preparation.  
Making a reservation is so easy to do. You can either call 
the Club directly or you can make a reservation online.  You 
may feel like we preach this every month, but it just helps 
out the Club in the long run all around. 
I am so happy that summer is here. It is so wonderful to 
see boats on the water and so many members at the Club. 
I appreciate any time that you can spend at your Club. It is 
going to be a great summer season full of events and great 
memories.  
See you at the Club! 

Cheers!
Commodore Jeff Hamilton

Commodore  Continued from p. 1 Bar & Kitchen
- Vice Commodore Mike Bruckelmeyer

June starts the official busy season on Buckeye Lake and at 
the Club.  The pool is open, dining is available outside, and 
we have great entertainment for your enjoyment.  As you 
know with the construction of our new patio and bandstand 
things are changing daily.  We ask for your patience and 
understanding during this challenging and exciting time.
I cannot stress enough the importance of making reservations 
for dining at the Club.  With all the activity and interest in 
the Club we must sometimes limit the number of people 
we can serve at a given event to provide the best service 
possible.  Please actively review the upcoming events in the 
Log and website, plan your activities, and make reservations.  
It’s easy, either just go online or call the Club to make your 
reservations.  If you make a reservation and cannot keep it, 
please contact our office by 2:00 pm on the day of to cancel.  
This courtesy will allow members on a waiting list to attend 
the event or dinner.  The $25 per person charge is in effect for 
any reservations not cancelled.
In a matter of months, we will be in September (Note - I am 
not wishing the summer away, I am just planning ahead) and 
we will be getting ready for our annual meeting and elections.  
At the semi-annual meeting, the Nominating Committee 
was selected. As next year’s incoming Commodore, I will be 
joined by Past Commodore Mark Russell and Member-at-
Large John Sowers. We will be reaching out to members and 
to see if they would be interested in running for the Board 
of Governors. We will have 4 spots available. Also, if you are 
interested in running, please reach out to either myself, Mark, 
or John. We will gladly answer any questions that you may 
have about the election process and serving on the Board. 
Until next time,

Enjoy! Mike Bruckelmeyer
Bar & Kitchen

Cruisin’ at the Yacht ClubCruisin’ at the Yacht Club
Sponsored by                         Sponsored by                         

For details, call (614) 370-6565 • jschwartz@itsupportltd.comFor details, call (614) 370-6565 • jschwartz@itsupportltd.com

Sunday, July 9, 2023Sunday, July 9, 2023
ShowShow Starts @ 10:00 • Awards @ 4:00 Starts @ 10:00 • Awards @ 4:00

25 “Cappy” 25 “Cappy” 
ParticipantParticipant

AwardsAwards

Got a Cool Boat?Got a Cool Boat?
Special Award for Best Special Award for Best 
Car & Boat ComboCar & Boat Combo

Cruise to the shores of Buckeye Cruise to the shores of Buckeye 
Lake for the 16Lake for the 16thth annual BLYC  annual BLYC 
Car Show and enjoy the hos-Car Show and enjoy the hos-

pitality of the historic Buckeye pitality of the historic Buckeye 
Lake Yacht Club with a full bar & Lake Yacht Club with a full bar & 

restaurant, music and more...restaurant, music and more...

Registration: 10:00 am Registration: 10:00 am -- 3:00 pm, $10 3:00 pm, $10

THANK YOUTHANK YOU
BLYC AUXILIARYBLYC AUXILIARY
for the donation of new 
chairs for the pool area
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HOUSE & GROUNDS
- Rear Commodore Bill Collinson

Happy Summer! 
I am pleased to report that the pool has been cleaned and 
painted and is ready to start the summer season.  The pool 
deck has been repainted and the pool bar has received a 
coat of stain.  We have a new awning over the pool bar and 
the sail over the grassy area as well as the sun umbrella 
should be providing the shade for those hot summer days. 
Work continues on the front basin.  By the time you read 
this article, the compass rose with the BLYC logo in the 
center should be in place with the cementing of the patio 
moving to completion.  The back filling of the new space 
created by the seawall is well under way and the band deck 
is taking shape.  
To accommodate various tents we use during the season, 
permanent anchorage will be installed in the concrete 
which, when not in use, will maintain the smooth surface 
of the patio so as not to create a tripping hazard.   
With the ongoing construction, we will continue to 
implement measures providing the least disruption to our 
members regarding their enjoyment of the club.   
The new gravel parking area has resolved the bog and 
mud issues that were problematic in the grass area of the 
parking lot. By the time you read this article, the mound 
of dirt will have been disbursed in the low areas and 
the transition from the new gravel to the grass will be 
smoothed out.   
A port-a-potty as well as a six-yard dumpster has been 
positioned at Eastport for our members who park there to 
access their boats. 
As you all know, we have elections coming up in 
September for membership to the board.  I would like our 
members to consider their skills sets and available time 
for running for the board.  A strong board is imperative to 
continue the work we have started. 
I, myself, have been House and Grounds Governor for 
two years and have been asked to continue that position 
for the upcoming year.  I can tell you, it has been a time 
consuming, but rewarding, endeavor which has allowed 
me as well as others to continue the effort of improving 
the club. I would strongly encourage any member who 
believes they can add value to the club’s present and future 
endeavors to consider throwing their hat in the ring for 
board membership.  If there is anyone that is particularly 
interested in House and Grounds and what that entails, I 
will be happy to meet with that person and fully explain 
what the position entails.  
I would like to wish all members fun and enjoyable 
summer season. 

Bill Collinson
House & Grounds

Membership
- Governor Mike Perez

Summer is here and we have several new members at the 
club.  If you run into any of them, please make them feel 
welcome.  They will appreciate it!         

WELCOME ABOARD! 
Katelyn and Aaron Puckett 

(name correction from May Log) 

Fritz Schilling 
(added as a member in February) 

Franklin and Jeanna Giovannelli 
Carl and Joan Minning 

Roberta and James Lepi 
Brent Kappes 

Todd and Christy Ware 
David and Sue Moore 

Tim Stires and Chad Gittings 
Sharon and Earl Heise 

Matthew and Kristin McClellan 
John and Tammy Corriveau 

Larry and Jill Harer 
David and Shelia Hughes 

John and Jennie Woodruff 
Kassandra and Steve Anklam 

Mitch and Cindy Gay 
Sandy and Lenny Iovine 
Tracy and Tom Hughes 

David Haren and Jody Richter 
Tracy and David Harrison 
Allen and Vicki Heilman 
Carla and Jeffrey Peters 

John Kralovec and Julia Houpt 
If you have become a new member this year, be on the 
lookout for an email from me regarding BLYC 101.  I will 
be hosting a couple of 30 minute webinars in June to review 
some of the basics of navigating your membership at the 
club.  I will also do some Q&A. 
I hope you have a great summer enjoying the club and all 
the wonderful members.  Since this is our busiest time of 
the year please make sure you always make reservations 
and honor the guest policy.  We must maintain an awesome 
experience for all our members. 
See You at the Club! 

Mike Perez
Membership
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Entertainment
- Governor Joel Gabor

Weather is getting warmer and our outdoor space continues 
to progress.  I hope that you have enjoyed our recent May 
entertainment schedule as we move into summer! 
It is always great seeing you at the Club, and I especially 
appreciate all of the very constructive feedback that you 
share with me regarding your entertainment “likes and dis-
likes - everything from volume levels, to band selection, to 
how often we provide live music.  Please know that we value 
your input, and I will be mindful of it all as we continue 
to offer you talented entertainment through the coming 
months. 

Highlights for June include Rese Jhordan and the Shuman 
Band, both acoustic artists to be enjoyed during our Supper 
Clubs on June 2nd and June 9th respectively.  Also paying us 
a visit during the month are The Majestics, Perfect Timing, 
Randy Goin, and Reelin’ In The Years.  I think that you 
will very much enjoy these groups, and please refer to our 
calendar for specific dates and times. 

That’s it for now, and I am looking forward to seeing you at 
the club, hopefully outside! 

Joel Gabor
Entertainment

2023 BLYC
GOLF OUTING

Saturday, July 15

Harbor Hills Country Club
Registration & Donuts - 8:00 am

Shotgun Start - 9:00 am
$65 per person

Awards Dinner @ BLYC

Hole Sponsors & 
Team SignUps:

Contact Rickie Sue Grunden
rsgrunden@gmail.com

(614) 206-0421

Celebrating
Celebrating

110 Years110 Years

of the BLYC
of the BLYC

ClubhouseClubhouse

33rdrd Annual Annual
Cardboard Boat RaceCardboard Boat Race

Saturday, July 8Saturday, July 8
Benefitting 
the BLYC 

Junior Sailing 
Program 

and Harbor 
Community 

Center

july 4july 4thth

weekendweekend
Saturday, July 1 Saturday, July 1 

The Usual Suspects
Sunday, July 2 Sunday, July 2 

Pool Party w/ Big Bad Stache
Monday, July 3 Monday, July 3 

Fireworks Party w/ BSTRD Royals
Tuesday, July 4Tuesday, July 4

Junior Sailing Pancake Breakfast 9:30 am
Flag Ceremony - 11:00 am

Long Distance Race - 11:30 am
BLYC Open til 8:00 pm 
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Junior Training
- Governor Stephanie Dolan

Summer is HERE !!! 
June is an exciting month in the Junior Training program 
with many events taking place.  Sail camp begins this month 
taking place on the following dates: 

June 5- 9 Beginner 
June 12-16 Beginner 

June 19-23 Intermediate 
June 26-30 Advanced 

We will be hosting the first I-LYA Junior Traveler Series 
Regatta of the season on Saturday June 3rd.  Thank you to 
everyone who has signed up to volunteer!  We’re looking 
forward to a wonderful event! 
Thank you to everyone who attended the Junior Training 
Seafood Boil Fundraiser on Sunday May 28th.  We’re so 
grateful for everyone who came and supported our program!  
It is so appreciated!  
We will be hosting a Pancake Breakfast on Tuesday July 4th, 
2023 to raise funds for the Junior Training program.  Please 
call the club for more details and to make your reservation 
today! 
DON’T FORGET!!! I-LYA Junior Bay Week at Put-in-
Bay is July 16-20, 2023 this year. Our club always has an 
awesome turnout on the island from our members to 
support our Junior Sailing Race Team. Be sure to make your 
reservations on the island now if you haven’t already done 
so.  Reservations fill up very quickly!!  Please reach out to 
me if you would like to volunteer for this AMAZING week! 
We’ve waited a long time for summer to arrive!  Let’s make it 
a GREAT one!  
See You at the Club! 

Stephanie Dolan
Junior Training

Docks & rentals
- Governor Vic Schroeder

Summer is full speed ahead and so is the work on the 
island.  It will be great with more new  Island and new 
docks.  While we are under construction the transient 
docks will be at Eastport in front of the Club Boat Yard.  
The dock numbers that are for visiting members will be 
marked with white and red stripes on the post.  Those 
current transient docks are 446, 454, 461 and 463. Please 
look for the marked docks when visiting the club. 
If you want a name plate on your dock, contact dandy@
palprinting.com or call 740.928.8933.  Also, if you see an 
open slip don’t just use it, someone has rented it.  
HAPPY BOATING AND BE SAFE 

Vic Schroeder
Docks & Rentals

TRAVELERS SERIES TRAVELERS SERIES 
JUNIOR REGATTAJUNIOR REGATTA

SaturdaySaturday, June 4, June 4

VOLUNVOLUNTEERS TEERS 
NEEDEDNEEDED

ContactContact Governor Stephanie Dolan Governor Stephanie Dolan
for more informationfor more information

Communications
- Governor Dean Pickett

In this month’s article, I would like to formally invite 
everyone to participate, volunteer, or simply come out 
and support the 3rd Annual Cardboard Boat Race.  
When: July 8th  
Schedule of Events: 

10:00 am : Presentation and Cardboard Boat Display  
11:00 am - 11:30 am: Voting for Best in Show 
12:00 pm: Youth Race 
12:30 pm: Adult Race 

This year, we have invited local area first responders for 
a special heat(s). For cardboard supplies, Coconis has 
once again generously offered to supply us with some 
cardboard. We will be gathering it from them and provide 
a couple of times at the club for participants to pick up 
their needs. 
For an application and rules, please visit the BLYC 
Cardboard Boat Race webpage at  
https://buckeyelakeyc.com/sailing/cardboard-boat-races/ 

Dean Pickett
Communications

Lisa has the experience, knowledge 
and connections to help you have a 

smooth transaction - and have some 
fun along the way!

4595 Walnut Road, Buckeye Lake, OH
740 814-0166

YOUR BUCKEYE LAKE REALTOR!
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Cruisin’ at the Yacht ClubCruisin’ at the Yacht Club
ANNUAL BLYC CAR SHOWANNUAL BLYC CAR SHOW

Sponsored by                         Sponsored by                         

5109 Northbank Road5109 Northbank Road
Buckeye Lake, Ohio  43008Buckeye Lake, Ohio  43008

Got a Cool Boat?Got a Cool Boat?
Special Award for Best Car & Boat ComboSpecial Award for Best Car & Boat Combo

Cruise to the shores of Buckeye Lake Cruise to the shores of Buckeye Lake 
for the 16for the 16thth annual BLYC Car Show  annual BLYC Car Show 

and enjoy the hospitality of the historic and enjoy the hospitality of the historic 
Buckeye Lake Yacht Club with a full bar Buckeye Lake Yacht Club with a full bar 

& restaurant, music and more...& restaurant, music and more...

Registration: 10:00 am Registration: 10:00 am -- 3:00 pm, $10 3:00 pm, $10

© Kool Cats Photography

© Greg Miller Photography © Greg Miller Photography
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Sunday, July 9, 2023Sunday, July 9, 2023
SEEKING SPONSORS SEEKING SPONSORS —— 4X3 BANNER - $100 4X3 BANNER - $100

25 “Cappy” 25 “Cappy” 

ParticipantParticipant
AwardsAwards

Race & regatta
- Governor Rickie Sue Grunden

“Land was created to provide a place for 
          boats to visit.”  

-Brooks Atkinson 

The sailing season is here, and our 
spring Sail-on-Sunday began with 
the Burning of the Socks and Pray 
for Wind Party on Friday, May 
19th.  Saturday, May 20th we held a 
Racers Row Open House for all Club 
members and junior sailors and 
families.  On Sunday, May 21st the 
sailors hoisted their sails and the race 
was on!  The Spring Series Sail is held 
May 21, 28, June 4, 18, and 22 with a 
1:00 pm start. 
Memorial Day began with Fleet 
Chaplain Mark Thogmartin blessing 
the fleet and all other Buckeye Lake 
boats that attended.  The traditional 
Commodore Edward C. Metzgar 
Memorial Day Long Distance Race 
went out at noon.  In 1906 the first 
BLYC sailing race and power boat 
race were held on Memorial Day.  This 
makes this race the longest standing 
race for our Club. 

BLYC is sending a racing team to the 
Mills Trophy Race from the Toledo 
Yacht Club to Put-In-Bay.  This is an 
overnight race.  Bill Collinson, David 
Paligo, 
Sunday afternoon on the Porch of the 
Club is the best location for enjoying 
lunch, a beverage, conversation with 
friends, and to watch the Sail-on-
Sunday Series.  We will provide a 
program with captains, boat names, 
and sail numbers so you can watch the 
action.  This year opera glasses and/
or binoculars will help you tell our 
sailors apart.  Please feel free to join 
our captains and crew after racing  for 
results and Fun! 
Meet the Captains of our Fleet:

Chuck Bendig, Big Girl
Nick Bruckelmeyer, Pier Joy 

Jim Cole, Perseverance 
Bill Collinson, Fairwinds 
Larry Cowan, Lady Katy 
Tracey Davis, Cool Idea 
Scott Evans, Reflection 
Alex Fischer, Rosebud 

Clay Gibson, Summer Breeze 
Steve Goodyear, 007 

Kolton Halla, Amarillo 
Holly Hanbaum, Capri-Schuss 

Don Harris, Tan-Tar-A, Banana Wind 

Barb Hein, Laser 22932
Trace Johnson, Wind Blown 

David Paligo, Runaway 
Bill Reynolds, Alberg 22 

Tom Reynolds, Endless Summer 
Allison Robb, Lucky Star, Stubborn 
Jeffery Robb, Jr., Fireball, Salad Girl 

Steve Scott, Rhodes 22 
Mike Smith, Butter Tub 

Barb Spence, Second Wind 
John VanGilder, Framboise 

The 3rd Annual Cardboard Boat Race 
is Saturday, July 8th.  Sign up now 
and make arrangements with Chair 
Dean Pickett to pick up cardboard for 
construction! 
The Classic Boat Regatta is Saturday, 
August 12th.  Sign up now with Chair 
Chris Hebert!  
VOLUNTEERS ARE NEEDED FOR 
CARDBOARD BOAT RACE AND 

THE CLASSIC BOAT SHOW!   
Please contact the chairs if you are 
available.  This is a great way to meet 
more Club members and to assist our 
committees in putting on great shows 
for all our participants!
See You on the Lake!

Rickie Sue Grunden
Race & Regatta

T. Calloway Robertson III
Senior Financial Advisor

614.825.0362 • calloway.robertson@ml.com

Merrill Lynch Wealth Management
8890 Lyra Drive 
5th Floor 
Columbus, OH 43240

fa.ml.com/robertson-and-nolan-group

Merrill Lynch, Pierce, Fenner & Smith Incorporated (also referred to as “MLPF&S” or “Merrill”) makes available 
certain investment products sponsored, managed, distributed or provided by companies that are affiliates 
of Bank of America Corporation (“BofA Corp.”). MLPF&S is a registered broker-dealer, registered investment 
adviser, Member SIPC and a wholly owned subsidiary of BofA Corp.
© 2021 Bank of America Corporation. All rights reserved. | MAP3413078 | AD-11-21-1509 | 470944PM-1121
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Looking Aft
- P/C Steve Harris, BLYC Historian

BLYC Perpetual Trophies...
BLYC Long Distance Races
As we have since the fi rst offi  cial 
gathering of the Buckeye Lake Yacht 
Club — Memorial Day, 1906 — BLYC 
holds three “distance races” each season 
— Memorial Day, Independence Day, 
and Labor Day.  I recall years back, while 
we were holding an I-LYA Traveler Series 
Junior Regatta at the Club, we had a 
poster up encouraging people to register 
for the upcoming “Long Distance Race.”  
A sailing friend from Port Clinton Yacht 
Club inquired of me, “What do you do? 
Sail the length of the lake 10 times?”  The 
races are not distance races in the normal 
sense.  Most true distance races cover 
long expanses of open water — Chicago 
to Mackinac, Newport to Bermuda, or 
the Mills Trophy Race from Toledo to 
Put-in-Bay, for example.  While the idea 
of a “distance” race on Buckeye Lake may 
seem odd, we work with what we have.  
Each of these races has a perpetual trophy 
awarded to the winner, each bearing the 
name of a BLYC Commodore. 
Doing some research, I discovered 
that all three of these trophies were 
inaugurated the same year, 1969.  Digging 
deeper, I came across a Log article from 
our Commodore that year, Edward C. 
Metzger, in which he announced his gift 
of a new trophy for the Memorial Day 
race, and encouraged others to consider 
doing the same.

“I was most pleased to bestow Skipper 
Jim Dressel the Commo dore Metzger 
Trophy on Memorial Day. This is the 
first recipient of this newly deeded 
trophy for the Long Distance Race - 
Memorial Day, any Class, Handicap. 
Congratulations, Jim... We are asking 
anyone who desires to offer a trophy to 
the Club to supply a properly detailed 
Deed supporting the purpose, duration, 
description of qualifications to receive 
the award, etc. This could be a problem, 
and we want a permanent record of each 
Trophy and the Deed. The Club must 
approve any gift...”

So, there are two basic ways that trophies 
are named — they are either named for 
someone (as in the “Gussie” and the 

Fisher) or they are named by someone 
(as in the Heber and these long distance 
race trophies.)  Unfortunately, I’ve never 
seen, nor have I come across the deeds 
of gift  for these trophies.  I hope we’ve 
been awarding them properly.  I’ve 
collected a bit of information about the 
Commodores who generously provided 
these trophies.

Memorial Day Distance Race
Commodore Edward C. Metzger (1969)
Ed Metzger was our Commodore in 
1969.  He was elected to the Board in 
1965 and served as Secretary/Treasurer 
his fi rst two years, prior to being elected 
Rear Commodore.  He again served 
as Secretary/Tresurer in 1974 & 1976, 
following his time as Commodore, when 
the Club Constitution was changed to 
allow that position to be fi lled by a non-
member of the Board.  He was the 1968 
recipient of the Heber Yachtsman Merit 
Trophy.  He owned and operated an 
insurance agency in Columbus.
Perusing old issues of the Log, 
Commodore Metzgar’s year was very 
focused on sailing and family activities 
at the Club — “Family Sundays,” Sing-
a-Longs, and parties specifi cally for the 
juniors.  His year was probably most 
known, however, for liquor... Two days 
prior to the 1968 Annual Meeting, the 
Club was cited for the sale of liquor 
without a license.  Apparently, BLYC’s 
permit it had held since the 1930’s only 
allowed for the sale of beer, not “spiritous 
liquors.”  Under Metzger’s leadership, 
the D1 permit was cancelled and the 
Club applied for, and received, a D4 
“Private Club” permit.  It was not without 
consequence, however.  Th e permit 
specifi cally forbade gambling and games 
of chance, along with carrying in of 
alcohol from off -premises (much as our 
current permit does).  It also restricted 
sales to Club members only.
For more information on the long saga of BLYC’s liquor 
permit, please read my article “A Quaint Little Drinking 

Club...” in the History Archives of the BLYC website.

Labor Day Distance Race
Commodore Dwight Haggard (1960)

and 
Independence Day Distance Race
Comodore Earl O. Williams (1961)

Few records remain from the time of 
Commodore Williams and Haggard 

on the Board, but those that do are 
signifi cant - the purchase of Watkins 
Island.  For much of the history of 
our lake, the State of Ohio controlled 
all of the land adjacent to the dam 
and most, if not all, of the islands - 
including Watkins Island.  Th ese lands 
were then leased to individuals by the 
state.  In November of 1957, the Ohio 
Department of Natural Resources 
determined these lands to be “no longer 
needed for public recreation... or other 
projects of a public nature” and sold 
them to the leaseholders.  Th e Club 
had the land appraised and determined 
an approximate value of $5,000 for the 
island and the Club had suffi  cient funds 
earmarked in savings for said purchase.  
To their surprise however, when the 
state presented their off er to BLYC, it 
included nearly 30% more land - much 
of it underwater - at a total cost of over 
$11,000!  Commodore Haggard and his 
board focused on raising the necessary 
funds and in August of 1960, the Board 
of Trustees approved the expenditure of 
$11,608.14 for the purchase of the island.  
Th e following spring, when it came time 
to write the check, the Club had less than 
$4,000 of cash available.  However, as 
noted in a May 2nd letter to all members 
announcing the date of the semi-annual 
meeting, there were over $7,000 of 
unpaid dues still outstanding. A check 
was cut to the State that same day and 
presumably enough of the unpaid dues 
were collected as the check apparently 
cleared and ownership of Watkins Island 
was transferred to BLYC on May 22, 
1961.  Despite the obvious fi nancial 
hardship this presented the Club, 
Commodore Williams’ year ended with 
over $5,000 in available cash and within 
a few years, BLYC was back on solid 
fi nancial ground.
Both Williams and Haggard remained 
active in BLYC for many years thereaft er 
and are remembered through our 
Independence Day and Labor Day 
Distance Race Trophies.

Commodore Jim Dressel (1981) 
It is of signifi cant note that the inaugural 
recipient of all three of these trophies in 
1969 was Jim Dressel — championship 
sailor, Junior Training Governor at the 
time, and our 1981 Commodore.  



Each week, Rodney and the kitchen 
staff prepare several great weekly 
features for your dining pleasure. 

www.buckeyelakeyc.com/gob-mess/weekly-features

BLYC Auxiliary
Happy Father’s Day from your Auxiliary!
Our June Auxiliary meeting, June 8th, will begin with social 
hour 5:30 and meeting 6:30. Activity following will be Mallory 
Miller guiding all of us in line dancing. Wear your cowboy 
boots, hat and get ready for a Honky Tonk evening.
We are preparing for our Annual Fundraiser on July 29th, Hot 
Summer Night/Under Construction.

2023 BLYC Auxiliary Sponsors List: 
(as of the writing of Log Article)

Platinum Sponsor $2,500 
e-Merge Real Estate - Marnita Swickard

Gold Sponsor $1,250 
North Valley Bank - Michelle Newman

Crystal and Adam Sommer
Casey Clark

Matt & Tracey Davis Family
Janine & Norman Conrad

Buckeye Lake Marina - Levacy Family
Commodore Bank

Thornville Hardware - Michael Jordan 

Silver Sponsor $500 
Buckeye Lake Place - Marnita Swickard

French Run Family Dental

Bronze Sponsor $300 
State Farm - Stacy Engle, People’s State Bank

Edward Jones Investments - office of Jim Ward
We are still accepting silent auction items. If you would like 
to donate, please contact Barb. Our lottery ticket tree is still 
in need of more scratch off tickets. The under construction 
donation box is in the coat room.
The BLYC reservation portal and clickable link are not active 
yet. We will be patient and we are all anxiously awaiting to 
make our reservations. The Reaganomics will be performing 
for us.
July 9th, 10:00 - 4:00 is the Annual Car Show. The Auxiliary 
is helping Jeff Schwartz with the flow of traffic in the parking 
lot. We are also selling 50/50 raffle tickets. If you are able to 
volunteer some time please contact Barb Hein.  
blychein@gmail.com or 740-208-7418.
Thank you for your continued support 
of your BLYC Auxiliary,

Kathy, Jan, Janine, Matt, Michelle & Barb

LET US KNOW ABOUT YOUR
DINING EXPERIENCE

www.buckeyelakeyc.com/feedback

Our 26th Annual Commodore Bob Dye Poker Run was a lot 
of fun and a great success.  Our winner was Kelly Hennosy 

with 4 Kings.  Worst hand award went to Scott Evans.  
Thank you to everyone and along with our donors: BLYC 
Auxiliary, Copper Penny, Budweiser, Heidelberg, The Port 
Smokehouse, Boatyard, Southern Glazers and a special 
Thank you to our BLYC bartenders Andrea and Darby.

Thank you to all of our participating 
bars/restaurants:  

BLYC, Boatyard, Buckeye Lake Winery, Copper Penny, 
Pappy D’s Island House, The Port Smokehouse, Papa 

Boo’s, and Waterfront.

Join us next year! 
Your coordinators, Barb Hein, Matt and Tracey Davis 

(Bob Dye’s Grandchildren)

COMMODORE BOB DYE MEMORIAL

https://buckeyelakeyc.com/sailing/commodore-bob-dye-poker-run/
https://buckeyelakeyc.com/gobs-mess/weekly-features/
https://buckeyelakeyc.com/blyc-auxiliary/officers/
https://buckeyelakeyc.com/gobs-mess/feedback/


The highest compliment I can receive is a referral from my friends, family, and clients

Rt. 79 (2 miles south of Heath)
Ask for Mike Bruckelmeyer

Shop 24/7 at CoconisFurniture.com

• Draperies • Motorized Products
• Shutters • Blinds & Shades

• Specialty Hardware
• Custom Bedding

www.HangUpsinc.com
C. Mark Russell 

614-239-7004
Fax: 614-239-7668

3751 APRIL LANE
COLS., OH 43227 

Custom Design and 
Fabrication of Interior

Window Coverings

hang
ups

Inc.

We are the Buckeye 
Lake Authority in 

Real Estate

740-246-5525
BuckeyeLake.com

Why Us? Visit
LakeLifeAgent.com

The Christopher Group

Chris HebertChris Hebert
614.419.3844
chris.hebert@herrealtors.com

Lake & LandLake & Land
Real Estate Real Estate 
SpecialistSpecialist

mailto:marcoislandspecialist@gmail.com
http://www.ohioyamaha.com
http://coconisfurniture.com
mailto:jeff.ritter@thrivent.net
http://www.hangupsinc.com
http://buckeyelake.com
http://catandhowardteamlive.com
http://buckeyelakeshopper.com
mailto:chris.heber@herrealtors.com
https://www.whalencpa.com/


LET'S SAILIBRATE!

www.HedmanAnglinAgency.com |  614-486-7300

SEAS THE DAY AND GREAT RATES

INSURANCE & FINANCIAL SERVICES

NOWNOW  ININ
STOCK!STOCK!
740-954-8004
www.robbco-llc.com

3.5” x 2.5” | Maximum Font Size: 30 pt

MKT-5894M-A

> edwardjones.com

Complimentary portfolio 
review.

Jim Ward, AAMS® 
Financial Advisor

4455 Walnut Rd C 
Buckeye Lake, OH 43008-7768 
740-527-0889
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review.
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Buckeye Lake, OH 43008-7768 
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Congratulati ons Graduates!

3.5” x 2.5” | Maximum Font Size: 30 pt

MKT-5894M-A

> edwardjones.com

Complimentary portfolio 
review.

Jim Ward, AAMS® 
Financial Advisor

4455 Walnut Rd C 
Buckeye Lake, OH 43008-7768 
740-527-0889

Member SIPC

A registered 501(c)3 Corporation

To improve, 
restore, & 
maintain 

Watkins Island 
and support the 

Buckeye Lake 
Community

www.watkinsisland.org (614) 832-2568

State Farm, Bloomington, IL
2001738

Andrea Taylor Ins Agency Inc
Andrea E Taylor, Agent
5540 N Hamilton Road
Columbus, OH  43230
Bus: 614-855-9421

STUBBINS WATSON BRYAN & WITUCKY CO.,  L.P.A.STUBBINS WATSON BRYAN & WITUCKY CO.,  L.P.A.

Navigators of LawNavigators of Law
Charting you through the legal complexities of life. We 

focus on planning for individuals, families, and businesses.

59 N. 4TH STREET P.O. BOX 488 • ZANESVILLE, OH 43702-0488
TEL: 740.452.8484 FAX: 740.455.4124 • SWBWLAWFIRM.COM

BLYC Members Mike Bryan & Mark Watson
State Farm, Bloomington, IL
2001739

Stacy R Engle Ins Agcy Inc
Stacy Engle LTCP RICP, Agent
417 S 30th Street
Heath, OH  43056
Bus: 740-522-5460

http://www.hedmananglinagency.com
http://www.robbco-llc.com
https://www.edwardjones.com/us-en/financial-advisor/jim-ward2
http://www.watkinsisland.org
https://taylorsf.com/
http://susannebrennan.com
http://swbwlawfirm.com
http://www.thetonyadamsagency.com
http://www.mkmfamilyfarms.com
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https://buckeyelakeyc.clubhouseonline-e3.com/


Secretary/Treasurer                Commodore Mark Pyle
Fleet Captain - Sail                        David Paligo
Fleet Captain - Power              Brian Thom
Fleet Surgeon                               Doctor John Vangilder, M.D.
Fleet Chaplain                            
I-LYA Delegate                 Commodore Don Harris                                                
Parliamentarian                                Rufus Hurst
Historian                         Commodore Steve Harris
Finance Committee             Commodore Mark Pyle, Chair
                           Commodore David Luttenberger

                            Commodore Rose McEntire
Commodore Charlie Campbell

Rear Commodore Bill Collinson
Commodores Association      Commodore Rose McEntire
Insurance Committee                                   RC Bill Collinson

Classic Boat Regatta                  Chris Heber
Snowball Regatta                                 Commodore Steve Harris
Annual Golf Outing                             Governor Rickie Sue Grunden
Bob Dye Memorial Poker Run                            Barb Hein
                 Governor Vic Schroeder
            Commodore Charlie Campbell
Commodores’ Steak Nite              Commodore Greg Miller
                           Commodore Mark Russell 
                         Commodore Rose McEntire
Good Neighbor Committee  Commodore Greg Miller
                                Mallory Miller-Sherer
Classic Car Show                                Jeff Schwartz
Howard & Rosa Clark                     Commodore Greg Miller
     Scholarship Fund                                      Evan Miller

Standing Committees & appointments

Buckeye Lake
Yacht Club

(740) 929-9941
www.buckeyelakeyc.com

Board of Governors
Commodore
Jeff Hamilton

Vice Commodore
Mike Bruckelmeyer

Bar & Kitchen
Rear Commodore

Bill Collinson
House & Grounds

Governor Stephanie Dolan
Junior Training

Governor Joel Gabor
Entertainment 

Governor Rickie Sue Grunden
Race & Regatta

Governor Mike Perez
Membership

Governor Dean Pickett
Communications

Governor Vic Schroeder
Docks & Rentals

Board of Trustees
Commodore Rose McEntire
Commodore Mark Russell

Commodore Mark Pyle
Commodore Bruce Ames

Commodore Charlie Campbell

Club Management
Rodney Probst, General Manager
Rebecca Miller, Office Manager

Ish Howe, Front-of-House Manager

Auxiliary Officers
President Kathy Pritchard

Vice President Jan Buescher
Vice President Janine Conrad

Secretary Michelle Guevera-Smith
Secretary Barb Hein

Treasurer Matt Fennen

Like Us on Facebook
facebook.com/BuckeyeLakeYachtClub

Follow Us on Twitter
@buckeyelakeyc

Th e tradition continues....
Commodores’ Steak Nite

June 17th, 2023
New York Strip .................... $29

1/2 Grilled Chicken .............. $20

Balsamic Grilled Portabella .... $14
* includes 3 sides & dessert

Finest

Chef’s

Heart
Healthy

Complimentary Keg of Ice Cold Beer 
Grilling from 6:00-8:00 pm

GREAT ENTERTAINMENT
Perfect Timing

 7:00 - 10:00 pm

Reservations 

& Pre-Order

ONLINE

https://buckeyelakeyc.com/contact_blyc/board-of-governors/
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